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Nurturing personal growth through inspired learning… 
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Term   4 Week  3 30th October 2020 

Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful 
 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
  

November 
4th November – Kindergarten Orientation #1 @ 9.30am 4th November – P&C Meeting  7pm 
9th November – IRPS Athletics Carnival  11th November – Rememberance Day 
                           Yrs 3-6 (Students Only) 
12th November – Kindergarten Orientation #2 @9.30am 18th November – OC Placement Test 
19th November – Kindergarten Orientation #3 @9.30am 19th November – 2021 Student Leadership Interviews  
23rd November – Kindergarten Excursion to Calmsley Hill 24th November – Band Demonstration Concert via Zoom 
30th November – Whole School Photo 

  
** Subscribe to our ‘Ironbark Ridge – Public’  Sentral calendar (see the Parent Portal)** 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Happy World Teachers’ Day!  
Today has been a wonderful day of celebrating Teachers all across the world, and most importantly for us here 
at Ironbark Ridge. For many of us teachers, remembering the impact a special teacher had on us when we 
were young, and striving to leave that same ‘legacy’ of inspiration, self-belief and intrinsic value in our current 
students is what is at the core of our beings as teachers. We don’t just teach, we ARE teachers. 

We are fortunate indeed to be working in such a 
generous and caring learning community here at 
Ironbark Ridge. Your many messages of support and 
thanks to all of our teachers collectively, and also 
individually, have been received with much thanks and 
some teary eyes. To hear your words of gratitude 
through emails, special ‘teacher apple’ comments (as 
displayed in our staffroom today thanks to the wonderful 
Mel, our P&C Secretary – see left) and messages from 
the students themselves in the playground and 
classrooms have really meant a lot to us all. This year 
has developed new levels of resilience in all of us, no 
doubt… however we all still benefit greatly from 
occasions when we hear how thankful others are for the 
hard work we do for our students. 

 

What Works Best… Wellbeing! 
Wellbeing is a broad term that encompasses many dimensions, including cognitive, social, physical 
and emotional health. For students, evidence shows that higher levels of wellbeing are linked to 
higher academic achievement, school attendance, better overall mental health and a more pro-social 
and responsible lifestyle. Supporting student wellbeing in a school is the responsibility of us all – it 
relies on a collaborative partnership between families and the school. At Ironbark Ridge we use a 
wide and varied range of practices and initiatives to support student wellbeing. These are most 
effective when they integrate to promote a supportive environment across the whole school. As part 
of our current school review and ‘Situational Analysis’ we are collecting evidence for the effect of each 
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separate initiative and weighing this up with the investment of time and energy to plan improvements, 
additions and even which programs to decommission as we move into the 2021 year. 
 

Successful Learner Habit: Self-Reliance  
(We are all Ironbarkers… We are all Learners.) 
This fortnight our students are concentrating on being 
more self-reliant, and also on the skills of collaboration. 
Students who are practising self-reliance 
independently read, interpret, listen to, predict, analyse 
and are able to carry out (age-appropriate) sets of 
instructions from a variety of sources. They are able to 
use routines and prior experience to assist others and 
be independently organised without any prompts. A 
self-reliant learner tries at least three different 
approaches before seeking assistance from their 
teacher/leader/parent (these can include watching 
others for modelling and asking a peer for guidance or 
advice). 
 

Smart 
A quote from the book I’m currently reading: 
“What matters is not how smart you are… but how you are smart!”  
It’s so important we remind our children that there are many different ways of being intelligent, of being a 
‘genius’; different ways of finding success and growth. Physical, creative, artistic, interpersonal, verbal, 
organisational and musical brilliance should be valued equally with academic and analytical prowess. Howard 
Gardiner’s theoretical work on Multiple Intelligences prompts good discussion and healthy balance. We want 
all of our Ironbarkers to find and pursue their own challenges and success in life.  

 
Planning update 
Teachers are continuing their process of measuring and collecting evidence of student growth across 2020 so 
they can write student progress reports, and in parallel we are continuing the task of collecting evidence of the 
impact of our school-wide learning programs. At next Wednesday night’s P&C meeting we will present further 
information to you all of the indicators that data analysis is providing us with so far. In the true spirit of evaluative 
thinking we are with-holding our judgement and attempting to avoid confirmation bias – hence strategic 
planning is only in formative stages until later in the year. However we will enjoy giving you some insight into 
our current findings. Thank you so much to the almost 100 of you who took the time to complete our Tell Them 
From Me survey as it has given us excellent information about your opinions for us to now tussle with. All of 
our Year 4-6 students completed a similar survey last term and their opinions are obviously of vital importance 
to us as we collectively draft the future of Ironbark Ridge. We will publish a presentation for you to view at your 
leisure if you are not able to join us next Wednesday night via Zoom for the 7pm P&C meeting. 
 

Sports Fun Day – Canteen 
With our upcoming Sports Fun Day for Year 3-6 students almost upon us (Monday 9th November), a quick 
message that only special Canteen lunches will be available through FlexiSchools on that day. Please note 
that for simplicity, the whole menu will change for the day and K-2 students will need to order from the lunch-
pack selection as well. Please check the online menu for more details. 
 

Kindy visitors  
Due to changes in school guidelines, next week will be the first visit for our 2021 Kindy students, and 
unfortunately our usual live information sessions are now all in online presentation format. Parents will also be 
required to wait outside the school grounds, ensuring we can maintain our School = Safe Zone practices. We 
are really looking forward to meeting all of our new young visitors, and know they will benefit immensely from 
this opportunity to get a feeling for what ‘big school’ will be like next year. Sorry Zoom, but there are some 
things that you can never replace, and being in a real classroom is one of them!!  

 
Diwali 
On Thursday 12th November we will celebrate Diwali, the festival of lights, at Ironbark Ridge with some fun and 
creative activities organised and run by our Student Leadership Team. All of our students will have the 
opportunity to participate during their lunchtime. Collectively we will create a patchwork design… and our 
annual time-lapse video will keep track of the progress – look out on our YouTube channel for the results of 
this celebration. 

	



 
School start date change for 2021 (and finish dates, too) 
The NSW Department of Education has made a change to the School Development Days (SDD) for next year, 
2021. Teachers will now begin the year with two days of professional learning, team planning and classroom 
learning preparation; on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January. This of course means that the first day 
of school for students in Years 1 to 6 will now be Friday 29th January. New Kindy students will have their Best 
Start interview assessments and will not start in classes until Thursday 4th February to ensure a smooth 
transition to ‘big school’. 
At the end of 2021 there will only be one SDD, on Friday 17th December, with the last day of school for students 
now being on Thursday 16th December, 2021.  
NOTE that these changes are for NEXT YEAR, 2021  

 
Parenting: Parenting like a Cat & Dog 
As a parent we are constantly faced with new challenges as our children grow and change. We need a range 
of parenting styles and attitudes to meet the many episodes of ‘attitude’ we get from our children  
Perhaps we need to be more like a cat sometimes… and then adopt the dog persona in another situation… 
Parenting is a demanding and inexact science, however there is plenty we can glean from the experiences, 
successes and failures of others. Why make the same mistakes as those who went before us when we can 
learn from them and avoid these pitfalls? Our children rely on us to constantly be achieving growth in our job 
(parenting), just as we expect them to make growth every year. Take the time to sharpen your parenting saw 
and read a book or watch a webinar! 
As usual, I’ve included an article by Michael Grose, parenting expert from www.parentingideas.com.au a bit 
later in the newsletter. This week it has further instructions about how to piggy-back off our school membership 
to register for free for an online learning session about parenting styles. Be a learner just like Ridgy the Frog! 
 

Childhood Anxiety Treatment - study 
Anxiety is defined as feelings of nervousness, worry and fear that is usually brought on by seeing or 
experiencing certain triggers or events, and/or by the expectation that something is too frightening or difficult 
to cope with. Anxiety can be helpful when dealing with new challenges and novel situations. However, if it 
occurs too often or too strongly, it can lead to children not coping in many situations. For many children and 
their parents, anxiety can be highly disruptive and prevent children from doing things that other children their 
age can do. Volunteers are being recruited for a university-led study/project that will examine two treatment 
conditions and determine if they are as effective as each other in alleviating children’s anxiety 
disorders. Collecting evidence to support interventions and support programs such as these is an important 
part of evaluation and medical application… in much the same way as we evaluate our learning programs here 
at Ironbark Ridge. I encourage families from the Ironbark Ridge learning community who consider this of 
interest to their children’s healthy development to read the brochure later in the newsletter and to use the 
handy links to contact the study’s authors. 
 
Looking forward to a rewarding Term 4,  
 
Nick Thomson 
Principal 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPALS’ REPORT  

 
World Teachers’ Day 2020  
Today we celebrated World Teachers’ Day.  All staff were welcomed with a morning barbeque and afternoon 
tea kindly catered for by our office, SLSOs and SAS staff.  Mr Thompson and Mr Ian expertly cooked the 
breakfast. Our P&C provided the teachers with many lollies and sweets to enjoy throughout the week. These 
have certainly been appreciated by all staff. Thank you to the many families who have also supplied us with 
delicious morning tea treats and snacks to show their appreciation for the wonderful work that our amazing 
teachers do each day at IRPS.   
 
Leadership Tryouts 
On Thursday we worked for almost a full day watching our new potential 2021 school leaders engage in many 
and varied activities. Each activity provided the opportunity for our Year 5 students to demonstrate their 
leadership skills. Approximately 78 students tried out which was a fantastic accomplishment. We could not 
have been prouder of our students or our current leaders. Their ability to think and behave with such insight 
and integrity was something to witness.  
 
Preparing and Planning for 2021 
Teachers are beginning preparation and planning for class structures for 2021. In order to support effective 
staffing, we respectfully request that any families (Kindergarten to Year 5) moving out of the area please inform 
the office in writing if your child/children will not be at Ironbark Public School in 2021. Please feel free to email 
the school at ironbarkrg-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Reports 
Teachers are engaged in ongoing assessment of progress towards outcomes for all of the students in our 
school. Parents/carers of all students are to be provided with a formal report on their child’s learning twice a 
year. In Semester 1, 2020 interim modifications were made to the requirements due to COVID-19. In Semester 
2, 2020 the interim modifications will no longer apply and you will receive a full report in December. Reporting 
to parents/carers will continue to focus on the learning that has taken place with guidance to move learning 
forward. 
 
Celebration Day Changes 
This year Celebration day will be held on Tuesday 8th December at Rouse Hill High School. There will be 
some changes to our usual way of operating that are in line with Department of Education guidelines and 
working to keep our children and community safe. Although parents will be unable to attend, we will still formally 
acknowledge many students for their outstanding work and effort this year. The final details will be provided 
closer to the date. The Year 6 farewell committee is also deep in planning to ensure that we farewell our 
wonderful Year 6 students in the best way possible under the current guidelines. I know that whatever the final 
plans will be, parents will be supportive to ensure that the students are recognised and have a fun evening. 
Year 6 graduations will take place in our school hall. These events will also be modified to meet current 
guidelines, while still ensuring that students are appropriately acknowledged.  
 
Applications for selective high school placement for Year 7 in 2022  
This year applications will be accepted from Tuesday, 13 October 2020 to Monday, 16 November 2020. 
Parents must apply online at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selectivehigh-schools-and-
opportunity-classes/year-7 All applicants are required to sit the Selective High School Placement Test to be 
held on Thursday 11 March 2021. 
 
School Travel – 2021 Applications 
Applications for student travel in 2021 opened on Monday 12 October 2020. Students who require a 
School Opal card or travel pass for 2021 can now apply online. A new application should be submitted if a 
student is applying for a school travel pass for the first time or requesting an additional pass as a result of a 
new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody).Please go to the school travel passes at 
Transport NSW for more information. https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/howToApply 
 
 
Have a wonderful week. 
Kerry De Jager and Kylie Robson 

Deputy Principals 
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Ironbark Ridge Public School 
                    Parent Planner Term 2 2020 

 

** Note: All dates on this planner are subject to change at the discretion of the school. Updated  

 
 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

4 
November 

2 3 
 
Melbourne Cup 

4 
9.20am 
Kindergarten 2021 
Orientation #1  

 
7pm P&C Meeting 
via Zoom 

5 
 

6 
 
  

7/8 

5 
November 

9 
IRPS Athletics 
Carnival (students 
only) 

10 
 

11 
Remembrance 
Day 
 
 
 

12 
9.20am 
Kindergarten 2021 
Orientation #2  

13 
 
  

14/15 

6 
November 

16 17 
 
 

18 
 
OC Placement Test 
 

19 
9.20am 
Kindergarten 2021 
Orientation #3 
 
2021 Student 
Leadership 
Selection Interviews 

 

20 
 
 

21/22 

7      

November 

 

23 
Kindergarten 
Excursion to 
Calmsley Hill Farm 

24 
Band demonstration 
concert via Zoom 

25 
 
 
 

26 
 

27 
 
No PSSA 
 
 

28/29 

8 
Nov/Dec 

 

30 
 
Whole School 
Photo 

1 
NSW High Schools 
Orientation Day 
 
 

2 

 

 

 

3 4 
 
 
 

5/6 
 

9 
December 

 

7 8 
Celebration Day  
9.30am 3-6 
11.30am K-2 

 
Year 6 Farewell 
(TBC) 

9 

 

 

10 
 

11 
Semester 2 
Student Reports 
Published 

12/13 

10 
December 

14 15 
 

16 
Last day for 
students 
 
2.00 Year 6 Leaving 
Assembly 

17 
 
Staff 
Development Day 
 
 

18 
 
Staff Development  
Day 

19/20 

  



ADMINISTRATION 
 

Online Enrolments 
We’re very excited to announce that online enrolments are now available at Ironbark Ridge Public School.  
The online enrolment system digitizes and streamlines enrolment processes for both parents and for 
schools. 
 
Parents can complete their child’s enrolment application online, thus eliminating the need to complete the 
paper form. 
 
The system is being developed in stages and currently only accommodates applications for local students 
into their local school. 

 
 

KINDY CAPERS 
 

Term 4 is now well under way and Kindergarten students are enjoying participating in the various learning 
activities planned by their teachers. 
 
Remember that each week students have an opportunity to develop their talking and listening skills by 
sharing news with their classmates. You will have received a note/email advising you of your child’s news 
day and the topics set for each week. Please support your child by discussing the topic and their ideas 
before their news day. Such conversations are valuable as they help students gain confidence and feel 
comfortable and prepared before speaking to their peers. 
 
Our much-anticipated excursion to Calmsley Hill Farm is booked for Monday 23rd November. Most students 
have already paid however due to the revised date we require parents to sign and return a new permission 
form. The new note was emailed to all families from the school office.  
 
As the weather continues to warm up, we would also like to remind parents that students need to have their 
hat and refillable water bottle at school each day to make them comfortable when playing on the playground. 
Due to current restrictions, our bubblers are not in use however we have several water bottle refilling stations 
for students to refill their personal drink bottles. 
 
Finally, enjoy some photos of students during STEM lessons learning to work and create collaboratively and 
students learning about time in Mathematics lessons. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ES1 Teachers        



STAGE 1 SNIPPETS 
 
It is hard to believe that we are heading into Week 4, Term 4! Stage 1 teachers have been very impressed 
with how settled and focused students have been inside our classrooms.  
 
As part of our Geography unit, students will be learning how to use a computer program called CoSpaces. 
This app-based classroom tool allows students to create a virtual reality environment. Some classes have 
already experimented with the program, demonstrating their digital literacy and critical thinking skills. 
 

  
 
Thank you to those parents who have restocked their child’s pencil cases with pencils, glue sticks, scissors 
etc.  
 
Unfortunately, our excursion to Rouse Hill Farm has been officially cancelled. We were hopeful we would be 
able to reschedule for Term 4, however this is not possible. Parents will be receiving a refund in due course.  
 
Have a lovely weekend! 

 
 

Stage 1 Teachers 

 

STAGE 2 SNIPPETS 
 
We have had a productive and enjoyable last three weeks. We cannot believe we are already heading 
into week 4! 
 

Term 4 Stage 2 Curriculum Outline:  
English: In writing we are focusing on hybrid texts and the skill of crafting a cohesive paragraph. In reading 
groups, students are focusing on practicing and furthering skills at student’s individual levels through small 
group instruction and reciprocal reading. For spelling, students are participating in the ‘Words Their Way’ where 
students are working at differentiated levels.  
Mathematics: Continuing skills and knowledge in the areas of number and algebra, measurement and 
geometry, and statistics and probability.  
PDHPE: Focusing on developing our social and emotional development to build resilience when faced with 
challenge.  
Science: Students are exploring scientific concepts including changing states of matter through a unit called 
‘A material World’.  
Sport: Students are focusing on developing skills through a range of sporting games and furthering their fitness 
through fitness rotations.  
Geography: We are continuing our investigating in the unit ‘Places Similar and Different’.  
 

2020 Sports Fun Day! 
In lieu of an athletics carnival all students in Years 3‐6 will be participating in the school Sports Fun Day at 
Hills Centenary Oval Rouse Hill on Monday 9th November 2020. Students are to arrive at school no later 
than 9:00am and will walk to and from the oval accompanied by teachers. Students should wear their sport 
uniform or a shirt in their house colour. They will need to bring a hat, sunscreen, recess, lunch and plenty 
of water. Students also need to carry their own Ventolin puffer if required. There will be NO canteen at Hills 
Centenary Park and lunch orders will be available with a modified menu. There is no cost for the carnival. 
No parents will be allowed to attend the carnival due to COVID restrictions. Students will return to school by 
1:30pm where they will deoart school as usual at 3pm. Please be advised that all students are expected to 
attend the carnival. 
 



Students will need to return permission notes for the 2020 Sports Fun Day by Monday 2nd of 
November. Without a signed permission note, students will be unable to attend.  
 

Stage 2 Party Day 
To celebrate the end of 2020 Stage 2 will be having an end of year celebration on Wednesday 16th December 
2020. During the celebration students will participate in an inflatables obstacle and activity course. To complete 
the festivities students will then have a BBQ-Sausage Sizzle lunch and depart school as usual by 3pm. Halal 
and vegetarian options will be available. The total cost of the celebration is $15.00. 

Please Note: On the day students may wear appropriate casual clothes. Students will need to wear light 
clothing that covers their arms and legs to participate safely on the inflatable equipment. A sun safe 
hat, sunscreen, covered shoes and water bottle are essential. 

Students will need to return permission notes the 2020 Stage 2 End of Year Party Day by 20th November 
2020. Without a signed permission note, students will be unable to attend.  
 

COVID Update 
Thank you to parents who have made arrangements to pick up their children outside the school. We are 
currently asking only the K-2 parents to enter the school to pick up their child. Please keep your children at 
home if they are unwell and get them COVID tested. We really appreciate everyone playing their part.  
 

Classroom Stationery & Supplies  
Please ensure students are well equipped for learning with the stationery essentials to last until the end of the 
year. Many thanks to families who have sent in classroom supplies which include paper towel, soap and 
tissues. They are greatly appreciated. If you haven’t already done so, please send items in as soon as 
possible. 
 
Please make sure your child is equipped with: glue sticks, personal scissors, led pencils  
 

 
Sport  
This term, Stage 2 students will participate in two sporting sessions throughout the week.  
Stage 2 sport will be on a Friday morning. Year 3 will have a fitness session each Thursday afternoon and 
Year 4 will have a fitness session every Monday afternoon.  
Year 3 students will need to wear their sports uniforms on Thursdays and Fridays.  
Year 4 students will need to wear their sports uniforms on Mondays and Fridays.  
With our hot summer weather, please ensure your children have a water bottle and a school hat, both clearly 
labelled with your child’s full name and class.  
Please note the Summer PSSA competition will not resume this year.   
 
Stage 2 Enjoying hands on science activities 

 

 

 
Stage 2 Teachers 
 

 

 

  

  



STAGE 3 SNIPPETS 

It has been another busy fortnight of learning on Stage 3, with our Term 4 programs well underway. 

This term in science we are focusing on the different states of matter and the ways in which materials can be 
combined and separated. Stage 3 students have been involved in a variety of engaging hands-on experiments 
as they investigated and explored the properties of solids, liquids and gases. 

Our English program this term is focused on hybrid and multimodal environmental texts. Students are being 
encouraged to explore environmental issues that they are interested in and to take a stance, convincing others 
to change their behaviour and habits for the benefit of the environment. 

The 3-6 Sports Fun Day is being held on Monday 9th November. Students will participate in a variety of events 
in lieu of our annual athletics carnival. Permission notes have been emailed out to parents and should be 
returned to the class teacher by Monday 2nd November. There is no cost for this event. 

Plans for the Year 6 farewell continue, with students voting for the theme ‘Starry Nights’. Further details will be 
released as they become available.  

 
 
Stage 3 Team 

 

Artitudes 
This semester, Stage 3 students have been exploring fantasy texts in their 
Literacy lessons. In Visual Arts we have complemented their learning by 
investigating the Surrealist Movement, with artists like Salvador Dali and Rene 
Magritte who represented their dreams in their artworks. The students have 
composed several artworks including these spooky 3D dragon eyes, just in 
time for Halloween. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mrs Przyrembel and Mrs Katopau   



LEADERSHIP TEAM 2020 

The leaders of Ironbark Ridge have done an excellent job of resuming the weekly House Spirit Meetings via 

Zoom. Based on the feedback we have received, the students are enjoying seeing their school leaders share 

ideas about different concepts around the school in engaging ways. Students are given the opportunity to ask 

questions and discuss the meaning of several topics posed by the leaders with their peers in these weekly 

sessions. 

 

For the next two weeks, the leaders will be focusing on the PBL 

focus which is respect in the spirit meetings. Students will be 

asked for different ways that they can show respect in the 

playground. Many incredible ideas were mentioned such as 

walking on concrete and playing in the right place at the right time.   

 

 

 

Year Five School Leaders 

The Year Five students who are interested in developing their 

leadership skills and becoming a 2021 leader, had the 

opportunity to chat with the current school leaders on 

Wednesday last week. Various questions were asked about the 

different parts of being a leader, such as the roles the leaders 

play in the Ironbark community and the responsibilities they 

hold. The leaders talked about the skills that they had 

developed ever since they first became a leader such as 

confidence and communicating skills. They shared useful tips 

on how to evolve your leadership skills and qualities. The 

leaders also explained that there were lots of other leadership 

options in the future that they could take if they were not 

selected to be in the leadership team for 2021. 

 

We were also fortunate to be involved in the next step of the 2021 selection process last Thursday. This 

involved observing the candidates through a series of collaborative and creative activities and providing vital 

support to the teachers involved in the process, putting our skills into practice. 

 

Rhea, Ishita and Samadhi. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
     
                                    

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Respectful              Collaboration & Self Reliance 
 

KF Averie, Muhammad, Raine KA Quinton, Nathan, Hannah, Parisa 

KG Luca, Lieve, Elyas, Alexander KD Maleeka, Andru, Indiana 

KW Cailee, Matthea, Noah, Shanudi KS Kiaan, Sia, Sophia, Terence 

1C Piper, Jimmy, Ahan, Hanya 1B Ahmad, Liam, Sharon 

1L Shanaya, Armaan, Omar, Lianna 1R Zara, Gurman, Aaron, Mikayla 

2C Luca, Amos, Chelsea, Nia 1S Ethan, Hareem, Aarav 

2D Danish, Medina, Sophie 2A Idhant, Ineesha, Rhys, Riley 

2K Shrihan, Auhswyn, Mia, Krisha 2H Anvitha, Hayden, Maaz, Cindy 

2R Soren, Gizelle, Rehan, Lelal 2N  Abigail, Mason, Isabelle, Hassan 

3C Eason, Alison, Aska, Sophia 3K Tyler, Jade, Hayden, Rayan 

3H James, Ruby, Shamiso 4B Isaac, Khadija, Anthony, Preeyarat 

3J Juni, Aarav, Thalia, Tangyue 4F Nathan, Lincoln, Logan, Isha, Ella 

4I Koloti, James, Tyler 4W Ella F, Cage, Keerat, Zac 

4S Reva, Bonnie, Branden, Affan 5B Loki, Chase, Hunter 

5J Jiya, Ariel, Guilermo 5C Mariam, Anish, Haylie 

5K Liam, Adithi, Olivia, Stephen 6C Milly, Ben Sanaa 

6H Alina, Riyon, Julia, Yeonsoo 6S Avani, James, Tommy, Giana 

6/5M Brian, Emmeline, Chloe, Rafay   

 

 

 

 

 

 



P & C 

 



 
  



  



 
  



  



 

  



  



COMMUNITY SERVICES 
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